

Our Rel: RP/Sewell

Your Ref:

391 City Road London ECIV INE

07 December 2000

Dear Sire

## TO WHOM IT MAY CONCERN

This letter confirms that Mr Lloyd Sewell and I Robert Fenner, of Ogun Solicitors had a meeting with Victor Fairlie during 1999.

Mr Fairlie indicated that no documents were available indicating that West London Training and Enterprise Council had contacts with Mr Sewell from 1993 or at any other time.

Mr Fairlie could not explain the various letters received by Mr Sewell relating to various matters of support being offered to Mr Sewell during the period 1996.

Mr Fairlie asked Mr Sewell, what sums of money he had in mind that would settle the matter and Mr Sewell replied that the would have to discuss it with his solicitors as he had not previously discuss such matter.

Due to the fact that Mr Sewell is unemployed and could not obtain civil legal aid, Mr Sewell was not able to provide the necessary fees in order that my firm could continue to act on his behalf.

Yours faithfully